
Mid May? Really?
Take 2?

Cool weather for mid-May, and I have a fire going in the
fireplace. I have had no other heat since the some time in
April and I will start a fire in the evening if needed. The
cool damp weather calls for that fire.

Started the fire a bit later than I normally would since I had
to rehearse today. I just found out that the Dinner theater I
am in on the Weekend of the 22nd is sold out. A week and a
half before the show. Wow!! It has been a while since I’ve
been involved in a sold out show. Should be fun.

I also found out that the last show I was in is destined to go
to regional contest. I’m not sure about this. I liked the
characters, but I was ready to let the show go when it was
over. Can’t really say I am looking forward to this. That is
two years in a row that a show I was in was elected to go to
our regional contest. Last year I had a good excuse not to go.
I don’t think there are any weddings planned for this year’s
contest  (there  better  not  be…)  But  maybe  a  family  party?
Something that I could use? Is that the weekend my youngest
has to move home from College? Hmmm.

Oh well, the fire needs another log tossed on it.

A winter prediction
I’ll give you a winter prediction: It’s gonna be cold, it’s
gonna be grey, and it’s gonna last you for the rest of your
life.

https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/mid-may-really-2/
https://www.tangents.org/thoughts-on-life/a-winter-prediction/


A quote from a movie I watch over and over again, kind of
matches the forecast for this weekend. It’s going to be cold
and most likely grey, but I’m fairly certain it won’t last for
the rest of your life. But is this quote an indication of the
weather, or the ramblings of a depressed man? At the point it
is said, I would say the latter.

For me it is an indication that I need to get more firewood up
to the house. With weather getting down to the single digits,
I want some would that will burn long and hot. I don’t want to
have to go outside often to get more wood, and I want to make
sure the fire puts out enough heat to keep my heating bills a
bit lower.

I have some good wood, but I need to be careful with the wood
I bring to the house. There were multiple trees knocked over
when the big oak fell. The oak burns very well if dry, but
there are other types of trees in the fallen lumber that are
not oak. Some burn well, some do not. So while moving the
wood, I need to pick and choose the good burning wood.

So there is another metaphor on life. You need to pick the
good  stuff,  the  stuff  you  need  to  make  life  warm  and
comfortable.

May you find some warmth on cold winter nights.

Pictures of that big tree. My daughter stands about 5 feet
tall, she is about 15 feet from what was ground level of this
tree.



Close Up same tree, same daughter.



Cold weather and a fire
Yesterday was a long and tiring rehearsal. New scene changes,
missing actor, multiple acts run again. It was not the best
rehearsal.

I was due to be with friends watching the Academy Awards last
night. I wasn’t in the mood for any sort of gathering. All I
wanted was food, relaxation and then sleep. I was grumpy,
crabby, tired and hungry by the end of rehearsal. I was sure I
wouldn’t have been the best company while watching an award
show. It was actually hard skipping the party, but my body
almost demanded it.

After a quick bite to eat with my daughter, we went home and I
started a fire in the fireplace. For just I bit I sat down
near the fire, and stared at the flames. It had a very calming
influence. I went to bed early and actually missed the award
show.

Today, I felt a bit bad about not showing up. My grumpy,
crabby self was well relaxed and ready to go. I’m sure I would
have had fun at the gathering, but I’m also sure I would have
paid for it today. Sometimes, I guess, I just need to listen
to what my body is telling me. Food, rest and then sleep was
definitely called for.

I hope everyone had fun at the party. I had a relaxing evening
after a trying afternoon.
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